
 

                10th Warrington Cub Pack    

               September 2020 Newsletter    
 

 

Hello all! 

Firstly, I'd like to welcome you all back after the summer break - I do hope you managed to 

get some sort of break. 

I'm very much looking forward to getting back to face-to-face Cubs activities, and I hope to 

answer any questions and concerns you may have with this newsletter, although please bear 

with me as the guidelines are still being changed rather often at the moment, so everything is 

very much "subject to change". 

 

 

New Cubs Term 

 

 

Due to personal issues, I have decided to postpone the first week of Cubs until next Monday, 

the 14th September. 

I'm sorry for any disappointment caused, but I felt the need to get my own family back on 

track came before Cubs on this occasion. I also thought that most of the kids will have 

enough to deal with returning to school, and may need an early night tonight... I know I do! 

 

 

Cubs to Scouts 

 

 

To all of the older Cubs who are starting their transition to Scouts this term, I'm going to miss 

you all! 

If you'd like to carry on with Cubs sessions as well - you are more than welcome, and if 

you've decided your Cub is not quite ready to move up to Scouts yet - that's fine and you can 

carry on at Cubs until they are ready. 

 

 

Beavers to Cubs 

 

Hello to all our new Beaver families! I'm very much looking forward to meeting you and your 

children. 

As with the older children - if your Beaver is ready to start Cubs sessions - they are 

encouraged to get stuck in as soon as they want to, with as much or as little as they are 

happy with. 



 

If they would like to continue with Beavers activities at the same time that is fine, and if they'd 

prefer to postpone their move Up the River to Cubs for a little while, please just let me and/or 

Steve know. 

 

 

Face-to-Face Scouting 

 

 

As we start the return to "physical" meetings, we Leaders are doing our best to follow the 

guidance set by the Scouting Association in order to run sessions in a safe, controlled 

manner. Risk Assessments have been submitted to the District, and we are awaiting 

approval for these before we can go ahead with any face-to-face activities. 

I hope that you will continue to be patient as things may have to change at short notice, and I 

would ask that you do read all information carefully and reply to any communications, as I 

may be obliged to turn your child away from a session if you have not completed the 

required "paperwork" beforehand (hopefully all via osm). 

I will share the full Risk Assessments with you when they are approved, but for now I will 

outline a few basic details: 

 

 

Limited group size & location 

 

 

Currently, the Scout Association is limiting us to meeting in groups of 15 young people, with 

up to 5 adults. Also, we can meet indoors, but are being encouraged to stay outdoors as 

much as possible. 

To our Pack, this means that I either split the Cubs into two smaller groups, and each group 

would meet alternately every other week, or I would have to run each session on a first-

come-first-served basis, where you would have to sign up in advance, until the maximum 

limit was reached. 

I am planning to do outdoor activities for as long as the daylight and weather allows... 

hopefully this will let us do more fun things, although I may have to change plans at the last 

minute if the weather is too awful. 

 

 

Covid-19 precautions 

 

Obviously, the safety of your children is my top priority, and I trust that you will comply with 

any measures that I need to put in place to ensure this. 

Scouting guidelines currently require us still to maintain a distance of 2m between all 

individuals as much as possible. This may be difficult, especially where children are not 



 

required to distance so much at school, so I would ask you all to set a good example and 

keep to any distancing notices please. 

We will not be able to provide snacks or drinks, so each Cub will need to bring a small bag to 

each session with these, and possibly other bits and pieces in - I will send out a "kit list" each 

week to advise what they will need. 

As the Cubs are under 11 years old, they are not required to wear face covering indoors. 

However, if they (or you) would feel more comfortable wearing a mask or visor, I am happy 

for them to do so. Anyone over the age of 11 will be required to wear a face covering if we 

are doing anything indoors (unless exempt), and I have a visor for times that I need to 

provide instructions, as I am aware that a mask may inhibit my communication. 

I can also provide visors if you/your Cub like a face covering but would prefer that to a mask. 

I will be asking for a small donation of £2.50 each for these. 

 

 

Activities 

 

 

The first couple of sessions I am planning to get out and about around our local area. Cubs 

will learn some different methods to follow a route, and I'll be on the look out for some new 

Sixers and Seconders now that our older members are moving up to Scouts. 

Hopefully, we may then move onto some camping skills, and sporty activities.... 

 

 

What's next...? 

 

 

Until I receive feedback on the Risk Assessment, I am obliged to continue our meetings via 

Zoom, which although not ideal - is better than nothing. I will keep you posted (and my 

fingers crossed), but we'll definitely be doing something next Monday! 

For now though, I would like to ask for your views as parents... do you feel happy for your 

Cub to join face-to-face meetings? 

Group numbers will be a very important factor in any of my planning, so it would be really 

useful to have a rough idea of how many Cubs will be wanting a place for an outdoor activity. 

If you could let me know please, even a simple "Yes"/"We're in" or "No"/"Not us" will do!? 

As usual, you can get in touch by email (rachel@10thwarringtonscouts.org.uk), 

call/text/whatsapp (07861 623199), or via the 10th Group facebook page. 

Please do shout up if you have any questions, concerns, or suggestions 

Thanks, 

Rachel 
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